
Our region and NYS has implemented protocols for us to follow to help the public stay safe and 

isolated if appropriate. If necessary, EMS can transport to the emergency department.  There is a 

shortage of PPE (personal protective equipment) state and nationwide. Saratoga County 

Emergency Management has assisted our agency with obtaining this gear. To make it last, we 

must follow the protocols and ration the equipment. If possible, only one provider will have 

contact with suspected cases. If needed, additional personnel, such as volunteer fire fighters, will 

find gear in our ambulances.  

 

Unfortunately, we cannot allow visitors or non-essential people into our station for safety reasons 

until this pandemic is over.  

 


